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June 3, 2022 
 
Terry Jordan 
Transit Director 
Brevard County Board of County Commissioners dba Space Cost Area Transit 
401 South Varr Avenue 
Cocoa, Florida 32922 
 
Re: SFY 2021/2022 – FDOT Intermodal Funding Intent to Award 
 
Dear Mr. Jordan: 
 
This notice is to advise Space Coast Area Transit that the Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) 
District Five Modal Development Team has reviewed Space Coast Area Transit’s request for FDOT 
Intermodal funding for SFY 2021/2022. The Team found Space Coast Area Transit’s request eligible for 
assistance. Please note, final approval of Space Coast Area Transit’s funding request will be communicated 
via a Public Transportation Grant Agreement (PTGA).  
 
Below is an overview of Space Coast Area Transit’s proposed Intermodal project and the anticipated 
amount that will be awarded: 

Item Description: Total Project Request   

Cocoa Transit Center Engineering & Design $200,000.00 
  

Item Description: Total Project Award Federal  Local  State  
Cocoa Transit Center Engineering & Design $200,000.00 $0.00 $100,000.00 $100,000.00 
Project Summary: 

Space Coast Area Transit is requesting funding toward the analysis, engineering and design for a 
transfer center to be built at our current Transit Center here at 401 S. Varr Ave. in Cocoa. It has been 
the desire of Space Coast Area Transit to construct a transfer center at the Cocoa Terminal not only to 
improve the visual effect on the neighborhood, but to provide an enhanced, safe environment for our 
passengers and bus operators. On a daily basis our system has up to five fixed route busses meeting to 
make connections twice an hour, which then connect to outer routes in the system serving such 
locations as the Melbourne-Orlando International Airport and Port Canaveral. 

 
Before a PTGA is created, Space Coast Area Transit must provide a resolution of the Governing Board 
authorizing the submission of the funding request and supporting documents and assurances to FDOT, the 
acceptance of the grant award from FDOT, and the expenditure of grant funds pursuant to the grant award. 
Please provide a copy of a Governing Board’s Resolution as soon as possible. A copy of the form can be 
emailed to Jarrell Smith at Jarrell.Smith@dot.state.fl.us.  
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Thank you for participating in FDOT’s Intermodal Funding solicitation for SFY2021/2022. If you have any 
questions, please contact me at (321) 319-8175 or email Jo.Santiago@dot.state.fl.us . 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 

Jo Santiago, C.P.M. 
Transit Intermodal Supervisor 
FDOT District Five 

 
c:  Luci Taylor, CPM, Transit Project Coordinator, FDOT 
 Karen Petters, Finance Officer, Space Coast Area Transit 
 Lance Parker, Operations Manager, Space Coast Area Transit 
 Sophia Villavicencio-Ortiz, Consultant for the FDOT, VHB 
 

 


